Regular Meeting

March 20, 2018
The Eaton Town Council met in a regular meeting. Blankenship, Hicks and DeWees attended. Welsh
and Reese did not attend.

President Blankenship calls the meeting to order.

DeWees moved to approve the minutes of the February 13 and March 7 meetings. Hicks seconded the
motion. Motion carried.

Hunt informed Council that there were problems with a valve & grit canal at WWTP. Discussion
followed. Also need to replace S02 meter. DeWees made a motion and Hicks seconded the motion to
have Culy to use vac truck at the WWTP for up to 8 hours @$200.00 per hour and to purchase a 6” S02
remote reader from Hawkins for $650.00. Motion carried.

DeWees made a motion to approve Kesler Excavating do the storm water project on Babb Road for
$9990.00. Hicks seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Fire Dept. still working on truck inventories for the insurance. The new truck should be here the end of
April. Hicks made a motion to sell wrecked grass rig for $2000.00. DeWees seconded the motion.
Motion carried. Schwer Electric submitted bid to replace all lights @fire station with LED lights for
$26,240.00. Kent Bailey submitted a bid to retrofit lights with LED’s for $12,640.00. DeWees made a
motion to approve the bid for Kent Bailey in the amount of $12,640.00 to be paid for out of the public
safety LIT. Hicks seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Hicks made a motion to allow the EBSA to close street as requested for the opening day parade on April
28. DeWees seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Rusty Love, 103 E Babb complained about the flat sewage rate. Discussion followed. Love to check with
contractor about hooking house up to Town’s water.

Hicks made a motion and DeWees seconded the motion to allow a second water adjustment for Becky
Cross, 311 Mar Fran Court. Motion carried.

Hicks made a motion to table discussion on East Union Street and the Delaware Community Schools.
DeWees seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Chris Hiatt from Key Kolony Apartments discussed the sewage rates. Discussion followed.

DeWees made a motion to sign an agreement with Brooke for 2018 legal services. Hicks seconded the
motion. Motion carried.



DeWees made a motion to purchase a copier/fax for the Fire Dept. from Weber’s for $795.00. Hicks
seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Aaron from Barnum-Brown Insurance explained the insurance renewal. Need to get updated agreed
amount for the Fire Trucks. Discussion followed. Hicks made a motion to approve insurance renewal in

the amount of $52,584.00. DeWees seconded the motion. Motion carried.

DeWees made a motion to approve a quote of $1919.00 from Safety-Kieen to discard the waste from
the Street Barn if Chrystal can’t pick it up for free. Hicks seconded the motion. Motion carried.

DeWees made a motion to approve a bid of $200.00 to repair the door @ the pole barn from Greene’s
Construction. Hicks seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Hicks made a motion and DeWees seconded the motion to approve Greene’s Construction bid for
$39,013.38 to put in the Veterans Memorial Park. Motion carried.

Hicks made a motion to approve vacations for Snodgrass and Smith for the week of March 26 to March
30, 2018. DeWees seconded the motion. Motion carried.

DeWees made a motion and Hicks seconded the motion to approve the building permits for Matthew
Eppard, 121 Orchard for a shed and Merit Tool, 120 N Hartford for a pole barn. Motion carried.

Mike Foster informed Council that today is the first day of para medic services from Eaton EMT’s.
DeWees made a motion to approve the claim docket. Hicks seconded the motion. Motion carried.

There being no further business to be brought before the Council at this t:me Hicks made a motion to
adjourn. DeWees seconded the motion. Motion carried.
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